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Minutes of Tower Grove Heights Neighborhood Association Meeting – October 24, 2017 
Convened:  7:15 p.m.     Adjourned:  8:15 p.m.     20 attendees 

 
Meeting chaired by TGHNA President, Barbara Gilchrist (president@towergroveheights.com) 

  
• Opening of meeting and welcome 

o Newcomer recognition  
 Welcome to all!   

  
• Neighborhood business/announcements 

 
o SLMPD 2nd District update  

 Liaison Officer, Ed Slade, reported that there has been no announcement yet on a new Chief of 
Police.   

 He provided crime stat handouts and stated that crime has been flat with last year. (see 
attachments) 

 He offered safety tips for trick-or-treaters this Halloween. 
 In response to a resident’s question regarding whether the newly-named Director of Public 

Safety will affect police, he stated he thinks the appointee, Judge Jimmie Edwards, will be a good 
fit for the city. 
 

o 15th Ward Aldermanic report  
 Alderman Megan Green stated the money for the speed humps was designated on July 1 but she 

is waiting on the streets department to lay them.   
 The long-awaited bathroom overhaul in McDonald Park that was approved by residents in April 

2015 through the first Participating Budgeting process is scheduled to be completed next week.  
The playgrounds will be started on next.  When complete, this will be 3rd accessible playground in 
the city.   

 The next round of Participatory Budgeting will begin next year and a committee will be formed 
to see it through.   

 In response to a resident’s question regarding the recent increase of 20-30 year-old homeless in 
the area especially around the commercial district of S. Grand, Green responded that the city 
doesn’t have enough space for them, especially since Larry Rice’s downtown New Life 
Evangelistic Center was shut down.  She states we need more small shelters spread out around 
the city so that one area is not supporting all of them.  She stated there is a new head of Health 
Services. 

 Green suggested calling 211 to find shelter if we see homeless individuals, although there are 
often no spots available. She states the county frequently drops off homeless individuals in the 
downtown area because they also do not have enough space in county shelters.  

 Another resident remarked that homeless transgender individuals are impacted by gendered 
shelters. 
 

• Featured Speakers 
o Rachel Witt, Exe. Director, South Grand  CID (rachel@southgrand.org) 
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 Witt announced that South Grand Boulevard has been recognized as a Great Place in America 
by the American Planning Association. She states this is the fifth of this type of recognition in St. 
Louis.  Congratulations to Rachel! 

 There will be a bar at the new comic store located between Café Natasha and Meskerem. 
Martin Casas is one of the owners. 

 There will be an annual report for the South Grand CID posted to their website shortly.  
www.southgrand.org. 

 Hallowganza, a joint project between surrounding neighborhoods, will be held in the Ritz Park 
on October 28, 5-8 p.m. 

 Witt encourages everyone to shop along South Grand on Small Business Saturday, November 
25 then attend the 2nd annual tree lighting ceremony in Ritz Park, 4:30-6:30 p.m. 

 This year’s Grinchmas event will be held in Ritz Park on December 2, 9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. 
 There was carjacking behind Salon St. Louis, 3012 S. Grand.  There will be some surveillance 

cameras installed in the area.  Witt will ask SLMPD Captain Coonce to check with the new head 
of the Real Time Crime Center, Captain Deeba, to find out if the cameras will be monitored by 
the RTCC.   

 Celebrity Janet Jackson was recently spotted in Treehouse Restaurant, 3177 S. Grand.  
 

o Local Author, Amanda Doyle 
 Doyle was on hand to talk about the 2nd edition of her book, 100 Things to Do in St. Louis 

Before You Die.  Copies were available for sale. 
 

• Announcements 
o Safety Committee   

 Co-Chair Ryan Barry reported Steve Butz spoke to the Safety Committee about the resident-
financed safety patrol that he organized in Holly Hills and that it has been duplicated in other 
communities.  Butz reports crime is down 50 percent in his area since the patrols have begun 
and two suspects who were trying to break in to a house were apprehended. 
 

o Social Committee   
 Hallowganza will take place on October 28 in Ritz Park, 5-8 p.m.  Tower Grove East resident, 

Walter Gunn, has written a ghost story that will be performed at the event.   
  

o Block Captains 
 The 10/9/2017 Block Captain meeting featured SLMPD 2nd District Liaison Officer, Ed Slade, who 

discussed safety tips and distributed invisible ink pens.  These pens can be used to mark items 
with drivers’ license numbers so that if the items are stolen and recovered, they can be returned 
to the legitimate owner.  Debra brought the extra pens from that meeting for residents at this 
meeting. 

 Two members from the TGSNA Outreach & Engagement Committee visited and expressed an 
interest in working with the TGS-TGH Block Captain program. 
 

o Treasurer  
 September net worth is $15,983.17. 

 
o President  

 TGHNA has made two deposits of material to the Missouri History Museum for their archives 
and will be making a third, shortly.  These deposits include minutes of meetings, issues of the 
Gazette newsletter, etc.  

http://www.southgrand.org/
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 Our own Tricia Heliker will be recognized as a “Neighborhood Volunteer” at the Tower Grove 
Neighborhoods Community Development Corporation “Southside Speakeasy” on November 
11.  (see attachment) 
 

o Other Announcements 
 Next month’s agenda will include a presentation by the TGH Safety Committee.  Vendors of 

residential security cameras will be part of this special presentation and can answer residents’ 
questions about their systems.  This meeting may run slightly longer than our usual length of an 
hour. 

 We will also elect 2018 TGHNA Board of Officers.  All eligible members are encouraged to vote. 
 No TGHNA meeting in December.  The next meeting will be on Tuesday, January 23, 2018.   

 
• Adjournment 

 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Debra Knox Deiermann 
secretary@towergroveheights.com  
www.towergroveheights.com 
 
 
 

Tower Grove Heights Neighborhood Association values and seeks a diverse membership.  The TGHNA Board recognizes and values the importance of inclusion. 
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